EXECUTIVE REPORT – LUTHERAN MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER NAR
for January 23, 2021 meeting

Interfaith Board [IFB]

Of the eight faith expressions represented on this board only five of those are holding events.  No couple stepped up to fill the Facilitator Couple position so leadership is shared.  We were asked to share our outline suggestions, and are unaware of its impact at this point.  All faith expressions were instructed by the Catholic representatives to change nothing until it was approved by the World Council.  The Methodists seem to be gaining in strength with excellent leadership and scheduled events.  We meet again on the 19th so may have more to report at our meeting on the 23rd.
International Lutheran Marriage Encounter [ILME]

Our European counterparts have much more “wiggle room” than North America.  They have done much work in re-evaluating the outline.  They are also offering a four-night experience that generally covers the concepts of a weekend.  They expected just a few participants but have had 30+ couples involved each time. They are now training some couples to present with this approach.  We meet with them soon, so will find out more details.

Zoom Accounts

An executive decision was made to allow each District where virtual events are being held to have their own Zoom account through one of the District leadership couples.   As the landscape for gatherings has changed, this seems like an administrative necessity, both for experiences and meetings.  
Virtual Journey Groups

We have heard of several areas holding such gatherings.  The Methodists have one that is offered to any faith expression which seems to be going very well.   Finland has successfully started to revive their previously encountered couples by offering their virtual Journey Group evenings.  These veteran couples have apparently become re-enthused about each other and Marriage Encounter.

So if you haven’t yet…it might be worth a try.
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